Selectmen's Minutes, Monday, December 7, 1981

Present: Paul Mercier, Chairman, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil, and
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and started signing checks. All town officers
and firemen were issued checks at this meeting. One intent to cut, a
building permit for V. Grant was signed as were abatements.

Mr. Dow's property card was gone over and the error was soon seen. An
abatement for $10l. was issued.

A letter is to go out to Water pollution for any information on the Chris
Salmond property.

A. Homicz property is to be checked for land value.

Letter to go out to Mrs. Carson with copy of Anderson Nichols' in regard
to driveway. Town will take care of the problem in the Spring.

The selectmen have agreed to pay $25 extra for the special audit done on
the tax collectors books due to the resignation of V. Grant.

Carroll Johnson was in to discuss the Highwayv Reserve fund. Will issue

a check for the steam cleaner and sander purchased by the highway dept.
Mr.Scheyd received permission from the three selectmen to do a survey
nad draw up estimates for the Gregg Lake dam. It was agreed that the

dam can be lowered in the fall of next vear given the approval for the
repairs to take place next year, then the work can be completed before
another winter. Will need estimates by the second week of January in
order to get into the town warrant.

Mr. & Mrs. Jackson were in to discuss the problem with their taxes. They
once again spoke of the false rumor of an appartment in the barn. Lew
Gilmore is to go into the barn and check with their permission. They said
they have never refused. An abatement issued last year never got on to -
their property value. Eric Tenney is to be asked about this as we do not
understand what the correction was to be. '

The town report will show the value of all land in the town. Granit State
is to set up a run off.



